
Cuban President Díaz-Canel
receives high-ranking North
Korean official

Havana, August 23 (RHC)-- Cuban President Miguel Diaz-Canel has received Choe Ryong Hae, member
of the Workers' Party of Korea Central Committee Political Bureau and Vice Chairman of the Democratic
People’s Republic of Korea State Affairs Commission.  

During the fraternal meeting, the two leaders reaffirmed the excellent relations shared by their respective
peoples, parties and governments. 

Visiting Cuba as a special envoy of Kim Jong Un, president of the Workers' Party of Korea and of the
DPRK State Committee, Choe Ryong Hae  delivered a letter from Kim Jong Un to Raúl Castro, First
Secretary of the Communist Party of Cuba. 

Also attending the meeting in Havana were Cuban Foreign Minister Bruno Rodriguez and the Foreign
Ministry’s Director General of Bilateral Affairs, Emilio Lozada García. 

https://www.radiohc.cu/index.php/en/noticias/nacionales/169796-cuban-president-diaz-canel-receives-high-
ranking-north-korean-official

https://www.radiohc.cu/index.php/en/noticias/nacionales/169796-cuban-president-diaz-canel-receives-high-ranking-north-korean-official
https://www.radiohc.cu/index.php/en/noticias/nacionales/169796-cuban-president-diaz-canel-receives-high-ranking-north-korean-official


Radio Habana Cuba


